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ANNOUNCEMENTS AND UPCOMING EVENTS

BAYNE PARK VOLUNTEERS
Help Keep Bayne Park Canada Geese Free Again This Summer.

After 8 years of training, our local Canada geese need very few reminders that the Park, Church and Municipal Building do not provide the safety they seek for their annual summer molt. But daily monitoring in advance of the molt is still needed, and, if birds are sighted, we must remind them to leave. We do this monitoring on a fixed schedule so that those who volunteer to help know immediately if they are needed and then are otherwise free to go about their daily schedule.

Time slots for which we need volunteers are 10 AM and/or 2PM every day (no Sunday AM), starting May 15th through July 4th. Pick any time slots that fit your schedule--just one time slot on one day, or many more!

We’ll call you minutes before your selected time slot & tell you if geese are present. If so, you will come to the park to join 2 or 3 others to chase the geese away. (If not, you are free till the next slot you’ve signed up for!) You will be using proven techniques, under the guidance of a trained volunteer. The birds learn quickly, and after the first few weeks, they rarely return. Volunteer for time slots in the 1st 2 weeks and you are more likely to see action. After that it is unlikely that you will have to come to the Park, but, by agreeing to be “on call” for even a single time slot, you are helping to make this project a success.

This precisely timed “harassment phase”, for which we are recruiting now, is just part of a longer carefully planned scenario grounded in principles and timing of goose behavior. Be assured, at this phase (May 15 to July 4) in their annual calendar they show absolutely no aggression. They run from us, not at us!

Just give us a call with your questions or to sign up. May 15th will be here before we know it! Thank you!  Roberta Shields, phone: (973) 267-5673, email: r.a.shields@att.net
WILDLIFE MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE

Avoid Feeding Wildlife
The Wildlife Management Committee urges residents to take the simple steps necessary to reduce the likelihood of conflicts with wildlife. Key among these is not to feed wildlife, intentionally or unintentionally. Casually storing untreated, unsecured food garbage outside near your home or on screened porches invites trouble. Please always store garbage in tightly sealed containers and put cans out just before collection, not the night before. Tamper resistant containers are available. Spilled bird seed or easily accessible feeders invite everything from rats and mice to black bears to come for a visit. Especially now through Fall, when bears are most active, birds can get along fine without supplemental feeding. (Seed now on hand can be donated to the Raptor Trust!) Even when our intention is to draw “just small animals” to a site, their larger predators inevitably follow. A dirty barbecue grill invites bears and others to your home. The impact of any of these visits on humans ranges from mere nuisance to a traumatic encounter. With a little effort, both can be avoided.

Free Film Showings: “Living with NJ Black Bears”
Announcing two free showings of the award winning, one-hour film: "Living with NJ's Black Bears":  Tuesday, May 12 at 6PM and Wednesday, May 13 at Noon in the Harding Township Municipal Building, main meeting room. Per the “wrapper”, you will:

· Discover the history of this resilient animal in its struggle to survive taming of the landscape.

· Explore the black bear biology that allows bears to carve out their unique niche in the shrinking ecosystem

· Learn from experts how to responsibly share your neighborhood and recreation areas with wild bears.

· Find out the truth about how to avoid and react to all types of black bear encounters.

· Walk with wildlife biologists as they wade into the challenging realm of managing black bears in today’s society.”

BE THERE! DON’T MISS IT! Presented by the Wildlife Management Committee

Deer Resistant Native Plants
The WMC thanks the Friends of the Great Swamp National Wildlife Refuge for providing this listing of deer resistant native plants:

Trees

American Holly (Ilex opaca)

Bottlebrush Buckeye (Aesculus parviflora)

Catalpa (Catalpa speciosa)

Green Ash (Fraxinus pennsylvanica)

Honeylocust (Gleditsia triacanthos)

Redbus (Cercis Canadensis)

River Birch (Betula nigra)

Sassafras (Sassafras albidum)

Shadbush (Amelanchier canendensis)

Sycamore (Platanus occidentalis)

Shrubs

Bayberry (Myrica pennsylvanica)

Buttonbush (Cephalanthus occidentalis)

Fragrant sumac (Rhus aromatica)

Inkberry Holly (Ilex glabra)

Red Chokeberry (Aronia arbutifolia)

Spicebush (Lindera benzoin)

Perennials

Asters (most species)

Beebalm (Monarda didyma)

Bergamot (Monarda fistulosa)

Black-eyed Susan (Rudbeckia sp.)

Blue False Indigo (Baptisia australis)

Blue Flag Iris (Iris virginica or versicolor)

Columbine (Aquilegia Canadensis)

Coneflower, Purple (Echinacea purpurea)

Coreopsis (Coreopsis tinctoria)

Foamflower (Tiarella cordifolia)

Fringed Bleeding Heart (Dicentra eximia)

Goldenrod (Solidago sp.)

Meadow-rue (Thalictrum sp.)

Milkweed (Asclepias sp.)

Spiderwort (Tradescantia occidentalis)

Wild Ginger (Asarum canadense)

Yucca (Yucca filamentosa)

Native Grasses and Ferns

Big bluestem (Andropogon gerardii)

Bushy bluestem (Andropogon glomeratus)

Eastern gamagrass (Tripsacum dactyloides)

Purple lovegrass (Eragrostis spectabilis)

Sea oats (Chasmanthium latifolium)

Switchgrass (Panicum virgatum)

HARDING TOWNSHIP RECREATION ASSOCIATION

T-BALL: Registration for the spring T-Ball season is OPEN at http://htra.info/t-ball/ 

All Harding children entering either kindergarten or first grade this fall are invited to join the fun! The season will open on April 24th and it will run thought June 5th. 

Parent volunteers are needed, so please sign up when you register your child!

Summer Day Camp:  Registration for summer camp is OPEN at http://htra.info/summer-camp/
The Harding Township Recreation Association Summer Day Camp will run from Monday, June 28th through Friday July 24th. Campers may enroll for as many weeks as they wish. Camp hours are from 9 a.m. – 3 p.m.

The HTRA Day Camp has been operating for over 35 years and offers programs for children from 3-12 years of age. Located at the Harding Township School in New Vernon, the activities include Arts & Crafts, Swimming, Sports & Games, Computer Lab, Enrichment, and other fun activities.  The Polliwog program is offered for 3 and 4 year olds and runs from 9 am – Noon, with the option to enroll for the full day program that runs until 3 pm.

We also offer a science enrichment program for grades 1-4 for an additional fee. Additional information is available at http://htra.info/summer-camp or you can email us at hardingtownshipdaycamp@gmail.com 

Enroll early to secure your child’s place this summer: we have already been overwhelmed with interest!
BOARD OF EDUCARTION

Highlights: 4 – 13 – 15

The first business was the presentation of Student Awards and the recognition of achievements in various Science and other competitions.  Parents were given the opportunity to photograph their student being presented the awards/recognitions by the Principal and Superintendent.

The Business Administrator reported Bathroom Upgrade had been awarded with work to start after students are dismissed on June 18th.  It was noted that the contractor had a long successful history of accomplishing school bathroom upgrades. 

The Business Administrator also stated that the Budget had been approved by the County and would be published in the April 16th issue of the Observer Tribune.  A public hearing of the budget will be presented by the Board at the next meeting (April 27th).

The Curriculum & Instruction Committee  were working on a program to invite Harding graduates now attending Madison High to meet with our 8th graders to tell about their experiences in the transition to High School.

The Board President presented the progress and milestones of the search for a new Superintendent.

· A March 29th advertisement in the Star Ledger returned 13 responses.

· The Search Firm will provide the candidates with a questionnaire and then rank the applicants.

· Faculty & staff will provide input and ask questions to the Search firm on April 15 followed by a similar session for the community and parents to make suggestions/ask questions on April 16th.

· The process will close on April 20th to be followed by interviews by the Board of the top candidates beginning the week of April 27th.

The Board is still collecting information and discussing the issue of health care insurance cost containment during executive sessions.  When concluded, the results will be presented in Open Session.

(Note: the purpose of this brief report is to help Harding residents connect with the School by highlighting significant items addressed by the Board and are not “meeting minutes”.  Those are filed by the Board Secretary and placed on the Harding School website for all to view, generally about a month after the meeting date.)
FIRST PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH OF NEW VERON

GLORY TO GOD, a choral concert will be presented by the Chancel Choir of the First Presbyterian Church of New Vernon and the Masterwork Camerata on Saturday, May 2 at 7PM at Hilltop Presbyterian Church, 14 Hilltop Rd., Mendham, NJ. The concert will include Vivaldi’s Gloria and Easter selections from Handel's Messiah and will be performed with a string quartet, harpsichord and organ. There will be a $20 donation per ticket. For information about tickets, please call (973) 425-0878.
HARDING TOWNSHIP FRIENDS OF TREES

Harding Township Friends of Trees has been accepting donations to honor and remember special friends and loved ones since 2000.  We are a charitable 501 (c) 3 designated non-profit that works to beautify our town by planting trees in public spaces.

Harding Township Friends of Trees is gearing up for our spring planting season. Donations of any amount are gratefully accepted. Donations of $250 or more will be recorded on our plaque in Town Hall.

If you are interested in becoming more involved in our township by becoming more active in planting trees and township beautification, please write!   We need new members.

Thanks for your support.

Justine Kovacs

PO Box 700

New Vernon, NJ 07976

TOWNSHIP COMMITTEE MEETING – April 13, 2015

All Committee Members present.

Policeman Patrick Christel promoted to sergeant.  Christel was hired to the HT PD in 2004 after serving 7 years on the Morristown force.

Distracted Driving Awareness this month in New Jersey.  Distracted driving (cellphones, texting, etc.) has been known to cause 150 deaths over the last 10 years in NJ.  Fines are $200 for the first infraction and rise to $200-800 and 90 day license suspension for subsequent violations.  In HT, 69 warnings and 40 summons have been issued.

ANOTHER CELL TOWER COMING.  AT&T has approached HT about building a cell tower on the DPW site in the center of town.  The current tower which is mounted on the roof of the New Vernon Volunteer Fire Department is obsolete and the will not be renewed.  The proposed new tower will be a standard 120 foot tower with base station.  Revenues to the town will be approximately $30-40K.  The Township will investigate the issues before deciding on a course of action.

Capital Budget Approved.  Details are on the Harding Township  website.

Board and Commission Appointments.  Mike Flannigan to a 2 year term on the Board of Adjustment.  Nick Bjorkedal and William Kearns Jr to 3 year terms on the Environmental Commission.

Tennis Court  Bids Rejected.  All 3 bids to rebuild the tennis courts were rejected because they were “substantially” above the $85K estimate prepared by Paul Fox, Township  engineer.  At the time the estimate was presented, Mr Fox expressed confidence in the accuracy of the estimate unless (a) extensive drainage work was needed or (b) “prevailing wage” regulations impacted the bids.  The Township will seek more bids.  In another ordinance, the $85K gift of the Traphagen family was accepted.  

If additional bids remain substantially above the estimate and if the TC still wants to proceed with the project, then funds above the $85 gift amount will have to come from the regular capital budget.

PLANNING BOARD

Meeting March 23, 2015

Roll Call:  Mr. Jones and Mr. Platt absent.

Minutes:  The minutes of the meeting on February 23, 2015 were approved after minor revisions.

Announcements/Reports/Presentations

· Ms. Olcott reported that recommendations to changes to the B-2 zone which had been developed over the past year had been distributed and will be discussed at the next meeting.  The recommendations will be discussed with the professionals on April 20th.  Only one response to a mailing had been received from business owners along 202, and suggestions on how to get greater participation were needed.  Mr. Fox suggested using the list Mr. Lanzerroti developed for the 202 bridge project.

· Ms. Olcott reported that she had attended the county planning board meeting where the recent Supreme Court decision regarding affordable housing was discussed.   Deference will be given to municipalities who had previously been participating in the fair housing process before COAH, but it is not clear how compliance to obligations will be met.  Mr. Hall and Mr. Drew will continue to investigate.

· Mr. Clew sounded the last call for the roadside clean up in April.

· HOST reported that there would be a tax increase from 3.5 cents to 4 cents next year.

· Mr. dePoortere reported that Historic Preservation reviewing cupolas and how their use has evolved over time.

· Mr. dePoortere reported that CPAC will hold the fishing derby on April 4th, and that they are reviewing the paperwork needed for park use.

Applications

PB 04-13, Applicant Lang, Block 19, Lot 7, 521 James Street, Request for Extension.     The written resolution to support the voice vote approval of the extension at the last meeting was approved.

PB 01-14, Applicant Kay Philhower, Block 25, Lot 17, 106 Jenks Road, Approval of Minor Subdivision.  The application was carried from the last meeting to give Mr. Fox time to review revised plans which were not timely filed.  Subsequently the applicant has agreed to conform to Mr. Fox’s changes to the plans (including certain notations and zoning table).  Ms. Olcott reiterated the need to not worsen the storm water runoff situation on Bockoven by directing runoff to the street and not adjoining properties.  She also mentioned that there was a dangerous shed on the property, and the applicant’s lawyer said he would pass that concern along to the applicant.  There was additional public comment voicing the concerns of the Bockoven residents, but a resolution approving the application (subject to Mr. Fox’s changes) was approved.  The plan would also carry a notation that a landscape plan would be required upon actual development.

Other Business

Mr. Saulnier then referred to the Township Committee’s request for input regarding building height which had been addressed in the not too distant past.  The thought was that perhaps the issue now was architectural details such as cupolas and weather vanes.  There was some sentiment for no change to current height rules, and forcing people to get variances if needed.  Ms. DiTosto suggested that the noise was coming from the Board of Adjustment because of increased requests for variances for cupolas.  The Board decided to wait for the Historic Preservation report before replying to the Township Committee.  Meeting adjourned.

2015 HARDING DOG FESTIVAL

POLO GROUNDS 9 HARTLEY FARMS ROAD

SITE OF WORLD’S LARGEST ONE-DAY DOG SHOW

1927-1957

SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 19, 2015

RAIN DATE, SEPTEMBER 20, 2015
PRESENTED BY HARDING TOWNSHIP CIVIC ASSOCIATION

FUN FOR ALL.  NO DOG NECESSARY.
ALL DOGS MUST BE ON LEASH.

12PM SIGN IN 12:30 EVENTS BEGIN
DISPLAYS & DEM0NSTRATIONS

ASK THE TRAINER

ST. HUBERT’S: ON-SITE ADOPTION;

AGILITY & OBEDIENCE DEMONSTRATIONS 

MORRIS ANIMAL INN: GROOMING & GADGETS; BUDDY BOUTIQUE; PHOTO OPPORTUNITY WITH YOUR DOG

PARTICIPATORY EVENTS

MUSICAL MUTTS, PUP POTATO RACE

COSTUME PARTY

CUTEST, FUNNIEST, LOOK-LIKE-OWNER

DEMONSTRATE YOUR OWN DOG TRICKS

GOOD BEHAVIOR CLASS – EASY

OBEDIENCE CLASS – CHALLENGING

EASY AGILITY

FOOD & BEVERAGE STAND

WITH THANKS TO NIC PLATT FOR ALLOWING USE OF HISTORIC POLO FIELDS AND FOR THE INVALUABLE HELP FROM MORRIS ANIMAL INN AND ST. HUBERT’S

FOR INFORMATION: WWW.HARDINGCIVIC.ORG


GREAT SWAMP WATERSHED ASSOCIATION

May 2015 Calendar
Full Flower Moon Hike at Great Swamp National Wildlife Refuge
Saturday, May 2, 7:30–9:00 p.m. 
Wildlife Observation Center, Great Swamp National Wildlife Refuge, Long Hill Road, Harding Township, NJ.  Please join the Great Swamp Watershed Association (GSWA)for a hike under May’s Full Flower Moon at the Great Swamp National Wildlife Refuge’s Wildlife Observation Center off Long Hill Road in Harding Township, NJ.

This is an amazing time of year in New Jersey’s Great Swamp. Fully awake after a long winter’s nap, the forest and wetlands along the boardwalks are positively teeming with new life. Experience it all at night, as a full moon rises over the horizon, animal activity is at its peak, and wildflowers abound.

Cost: Free. Please consider making a donation to GSWA in support of this event and others like it. Space is limited and hikes fill up fast. Advance registration is strongly recommended.  Details and registration available online at GreatSwamp.org or by calling at (973) 538-3500 x22

4th Annual Great Swamp Scavenger Hunt
Saturday, May 9, 10:00 a.m.–4:00 p.m.
Helen C. Fenske Visitor Center, Great Swamp National Wildlife Refuge, 32 Pleasant Plains Road, Harding Township, NJ.  Please join the Great Swamp Watershed Association’s (GSWA) for its 4th Annual Scavenger Hunt around New Jersey’s Great Swamp region.

For the second year in a row, this outdoor, pirate-themed adventure will begin and end under the pavilion at the Great Swamp National Wildlife Refuge’s Helen C. Fenske Visitor Center. Check in and pick up your clue kits any time after 10:00 a.m.

Like any good buccaneer, spend the day “pilfering” the countryside and learning about all of the fantastic places there are to see and visit around the Great Swamp and Upper Passaic region in Morris, Somerset, and Union Counties.

Complete as many of the Scavenger Hunt challenges as you like, but remember to return the treasure tokens you find to the Fenske Center by 3:00 p.m.  Use the tokens to win prizes at The Pirate King’s Tricky Tray, and relax with a free barbeque courtesy of GSWA and Northern New Jersey Cachers—NJ’s premier geocaching group.  (Guests are encouraged to contribute a covered side dish and serving utensils to the picnic table.  Personal lawn chairs, picnic blankets, or other outdoor seating is welcome.)

Participation is FREE, but please consider making a contribution in support of this event and others like it when you register. Suggested amounts: $10/adult, $5/child (6 to 17), no suggested donation amount for children 5 or under. This event is recommended for adults and children of all ages and abilities.

Advance registration is strongly recommended.  Event details and registration available online at GreatSwamp.org or by calling at (973) 538-3500 x22.

Restoring the Lower Passaic: Contending With the Diamond Alkali Superfund
Tuesday, May 12, 8:00–9:30 a.m.
Great Swamp Watershed Association Office, 568 Tempe Wick Road, Morristown, NJ
Please join the Great Swamp Watershed Association on May 12 for another Breakfast Briefing Speaker Series event featuring David Kluesner, team leader for community affairs for U.S. Environmental Protection Agency Region 2 (EPA Region 2).

On April 11, 2014 EPA Region 2 administrator Judith Enck held a press conference announcing the Agency’s draft plan for addressing contamination from the Diamond Alkali Superfund site along the last eight miles of the Passaic River, from Belleville to Newark Bay.

David’s visit will focus on what has happened to the proposed cleanup plan since opportunities for public commentary ended in August 2014. The discussion will address the nature of public comments as well as the impact of any environmental, economic, or legal changes that have occurred since the draft plan was first released. An estimated timeline for delivery of the final cleanup plan will also be provided.

If you are not a current member of the Great Swamp Watershed Association, please consider becoming one at the $50 level, or making a donation of $10/adult in support of this event and others like it.  Space is limited, so advance registration is strongly recommended.  Details and registration available online at GreatSwamp.org or by calling (973) 538-3500 x22.

2nd Annual Great Swamp Home & Garden Tour
Wednesday, May 20, 10:00 a.m.–3:00 p.m.
Check-in at Madison Public Library, 39 Keep St., Madison, NJ.  The Great Swamp Watershed Association (GSWA) invites you to spend a day finding inspiration for your spring planting and decorating at its second annual Home & Garden Tour on Wednesday, May 20.  This year’s tour will feature approximately seven historic homes, estates, and gardens all located within the pastoral Great Swamp Watershed region.  All homes will be open for visitation between 10:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m.

Participants are required to check in with GSWA between 10:00 a.m. and noon at the Madison Public Library’s Chase Auditorium located at 39 Keep Street in Madison, NJ.  Admission wristbands, tour programs, and route maps will be provided at the check-in table.  You must display a wristband in order to gain access to all tour homes.  

Admission may be purchased in advance for the discounted rate of $50 per person.  Visit GreatSwamp.org to make your purchase online or call (973) 538-3500 x22 to purchase by phone. Admission may be purchased at the door on the day of the event for the full price of $60 per person.

All proceeds from the Home & Garden Tour support the environmental stewardship, education, and advocacy programs of the Great Swamp Watershed Association—a widely respected regional nonprofit that has worked to protect the waters and the land of the Great Swamp Watershed region for the past 34 years.

For additional tour information please visit GSWA online at GreatSwamp.org or call (973) 538-3500.

Grading New Jersey’s Great Swamp Watershed
Saturday, May 30, 10:00–11:30 p.m.
Great Swamp Watershed Association Offices, 568 Tempe Wick Road, Morristown, NJ

Please join the Great Swamp Watershed Association (GSWA) on Saturday, May 30 for the final event in its Spring 2015 Breakfast Briefing Speakers Series.  Featured speaker Laura Kelm, GSWA‘s director of water quality programs, will introduce the organization’s new Great Swamp Watershed Report Card project.

The Report Card—which will become an annual publication—expands on more than a decade of water testing data collected, analyzed, and summarized in GSWA’s 2013 State of the Streams in the Great Swamp Watershed report.  Each year, new testing data from GSWA’s ongoing water quality monitoring program will be combined with historical data in order to provide Great Swamp communities with a more comprehensive and comprehensible way to understand the fluctuating health of their local water resources.

 

If you are not a current member of the Great Swamp Watershed Association, please consider becoming one at the $50 level, or making a donation of $10/adult in support of this event and others like it.  Space is limited, so advance registration is strongly recommended.  Details and registration available online at GreatSwamp.org or by calling (973) 538-3500 x22.
HARDING TOWNSHIP PTO

5TH Annual Car Show

Save the date: The 5th Annual Harding Township School Car Show will be held on Saturday, June 6th at 34 Lee’s Hill Road, New Vernon. Come check out all the cool rides. Over 100 cars will be on display. Proceeds benefit the Harding Township School PTO. 

HARDING TOWNSHIP POLICE

The Harding Township Police Department encourages all drivers to not drive distracted. Recent studies of crashes involving younger drivers disclosed that 58% resulted in the driver being distracted. Cell phone texting and conversations, looking at something inside the vehicle for six seconds or more, reaching for an item, grooming and looking outside in another direction are common causes of accidents. Researchers advise that about 963,000 drivers aged 16 to 19 were involved in police reported crashes during 2013. These crashes resulted in 383,000 injuries and 2865 deaths. Set the example and encourage your children to drive safely, put the phone away and obey all traffic laws. Please, speak to your children about the possible consequences of improper behavior while driving. For more information, please contact Police headquarters at 973-455-0500 and speak with any officer. Have a safe Spring! Mark Giansanti – Chief of Police
HARDING LAND TRUST:

Save the Date:  Monday, June 1, 2015

A House and Garden Tour, for more information please call Harding Land Trust at 973-267-2515.

Free Trees from the Harding Land Trust: May 9,2015

The Harding Land Trust is pleased to offer Harding residents the opportunity to adopt up to 5 free 2-4' high bare root tree seedlings of mixed variety.  Distribution will take place on Saturday, May 9th from 8am-10am at 110 Harter Road. Quantities are limited. If interested, please call the Harding Land Trust at 973-267-2515.

KEMMERER LIBRARY: May 2015 Calendar 

Spring Hours:

Monday-Friday: 
10-5

Saturday:  

10-1

Sunday: 

12-3
For registration and a full description of our programs, please visit our website at www.hardinglibrary.org or call us at 973-267-2665.

Children’s Programs:  
Storytime for Toddlers:  Thursdays at 10:15 a.m.  Toddlers and their caregivers or parents are invited to join story lady, Wendy Marchev, for songs, exercise, games, stories, crafts, and a snack.  No registration necessary.
STEM Wednesdays, 3:30-5:00 p.m. May 13 and 27 (note: new day of the week).  Explore the world of science, technology, engineering and math with interactive, hands-on activities in an informal setting.  Registration requested please.
SEW MUCH FUN! Mondays, 3:30-5:00 p.m.: May 4 and 18 :  Children ages 8 and up are invited to join us for lessons in operating a sewing machine and creating an item or garment from a simple pattern.  $5 materials fee suggested, please.  Registration a MUST in in order for us to have adequate supplies.
Adult Programs:

Thursday, May 7, 10:30 a.m.-12 noon:  iPad Workshop.  Bring your iPad to this essential workshop for all levels of users.  Lara Rouillard will discuss the latest apps, updates, and content maintenance.  Registration required, please.
Wednesday, May 13, 11:00 a.m.-12 noon.  Back to Work Roundtable.  Have you enjoyed a hiatus away from work and would like to reenter the workforce but are not sure where to begin?  Join us for our first ever roundtable discussion (bring your lunch – we have coffee!) and workshops for people just like you.  Find out about our upcoming workshops on social media, business plan writing, job search tips, and much more!  Registration required, please.
Evening Book Group, Wednesday, May 20, 7:30 p.m.  This month’s selection:  Americanah by A.N. Adicihie.  Ifemelu and Obinze are young and in love when they depart military-ruled Nigeria for the West. Beautiful, self-assured Ifemelu heads for America, where despite her academic success, she is forced to grapple with what it means to be black for the first time. Quiet, thoughtful Obinze had hoped to join her, but with post-9/11 America closed to him, he instead plunges into a dangerous, undocumented life in London. Fifteen years later, they reunite in a newly democratic Nigeria, and reignite their passion—for each other and for their homeland.  Winner of the National Book Award for Fiction.  No registration required – all are welcome to join the discussion.
Timely Tips for Travelers:  Don't miss these two great programs for vacationers-to-be!

Monday, May 11, 5:30-7:00 p.m:  Disney 101 with Lara Rouillard.  Plan your Disney vacation like a pro, whether visiting Disney World, staying at a resort, or booking a cruise.  A graduate of the Disney College, Lara is uniquely qualified to offer tips and insights into how get the most out of your Disney experience.  Registration required, please.
Thursday, May 21, 10:30 a.m.-12 noon:  Gourmet Getaways to Italy.  Meet Marlene Iaciofano, expert on all things Italian and president of Gourmet Getaways, a travelers' service specializing in culinary trips to ltaly.  Marlene will share her extensive knowledge of little known gems from the hills of Tuscany to the Roman countryside.  Registration required.
Yarn Circle Knitting Club, every Wednesday, 1-2 pm.  Join us for conversation, inspiration and instruction by the fireplace.  Fun for beginners and experienced knitters alike.
Monday Morning Yoga, 10:30 a.m.  MJ Turnbull continues her popular yoga classes.  $10 suggested donation, please.
Mah Jongg Club, Thursdays, 12-2 pm.   Social play.  All are welcome.
HARDING TOWNSHIP HEALTH DEPARTMENT:

Harding Township residents are invited to Hanover Township’s Health Fair scheduled for June 4, 2015 from 8:00 a.m. to 11:00 a.m. at the Hanover Community Center, 15 North Jefferson Road, Whippany, NJ.  The Health Fair will feature programs available in the community for Health and Wellness.  Among the vendors are: Sports Care Physical Therapy, Greater Morristown Shop Rite, Home Instead (private home care), Compassionate Care Hospice, Total Hearing, Atlantic Health Systems –New Vitality, St. Barnabas Health Systems, Care One of Hanover, Arden Court, and many others.  There will be information and giveaways.  The Health Fair is free and no registration required.
HARDING TOWNSHIP HISTORICAL SOCIETY & NEW VERNON GARDEN CLUB

Memorial Day Open House
Please join the Historical Society and the Garden Club  

after the parade at the Tunis Ellicks house for lemonade and cookies.  The TE House will be open for touring and members of the New Vernon Garden Club will be in the gardens.  The Garden Club will also have beautiful garden containers filled with your favorite flowers and herbs for sale.  The proceeds of the sale will go towards the maintenance of the gardens.  Please come by 
and visit us all!

HARDING SENIORS

May 2015 Activities
Location:  Christ the King Activity Center
May 14,2015, Thursday 11 A.M.  Program: Patrick Owens-Topic":History of Picatinny Arsenal." Lunch. All are welcome.

May 28,2015  Thursday 11 A.M.  Program: Topic--The Gilded Age of Morristown-presented by Amy--Morris Historical Society. Lunch. All are welcome.

TOWNSHIP RECYCLING 
Hours of Operation:
Wednesdays:

7 am. – Noon: (7– 9am self service)

Every other Saturday: 
9 am - noon: May Dates: .
Commingled Recyclables: Consists of all aluminum and tin cans, glass bottles, all plastic bottles and containers with the Recycling symbol, and #1, 2, 4, 5 & 7. Try to crush plastic bottle to conserve space. Please remember no plastic or paper bags.

Commingled Mixed Fiber: Recycling: consists of all paper, cardboard, newspaper, office paper, magazines, and books. Please put loose or shredded paper in paper bag. Please flatten all boxes or fill with other paper products.

Other Accepted Items: Batteries; automotive (car) and household (rechargeable accepted); Automotive and light truck tires, (on or off rim), Propane tanks (BBQ size only) and fluorescent bulbs (tube and compact).

E-Waste items accepted: Computers, monitors, laptops and televisions cannot be put into household trash. However, all E-waste items including printers, copiers, fax machines and all computer peripherals can be brought to the Harding DPW recycling center at the regular hours of operation. 

Recycling Questions:
Please contact Tracy Toribio at Harding DPW - 973 267 2448, Mon- Fri 8:30 am to 3 pm.

HARDING TOWNSHIP CIVIC ASSOCIATION:

Thumbnail & Website News and Announcements
If you have a submissions for March Thumbnail please send it in by Friday April 17th by 5pm.  MS Word is the preferred format, thank you!
Current and past issues of the Thumbnail, as well as the Directory are available on our Website: www.HardingCivic.org.

Send questions or comments about Thumbnail to editor to: HTCA@mail.com  OR PO Box 72 New Vernon, NJ 07976
DATES TO REMEMBER 


Meetings as noted
Time
Environmental Commission 

1st Wednesday
7:30 PM

Seniors: Christ the King Church

2nd & 4th Thursday
11:00AM

Planning Board



4th Monday

7:30 PM

Historical Preservation Committee 
1st Thursday

7:30 PM

Board of Health 



2nd Thursday

7:30 PM

Board of Education 



1st & 3rd Monday
7:30 PM

Board of Adjustment 


3rd Thursday

7:30 PM

Township Committee 


1st & 2nd Monday
7:30 PM

Harding Open Space 


2nd Wednesday
7:30 PM

Harding TWP Civic Association 

2nd Tuesday

7:30 PM
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HARDING TOWNSHIP CIVIC ASSOCIATION


HESNA PFEIFFER AWARD FOR CIVIC ENGAGEMENT


Calling for Nominations


Hesna Pfeiffer, a long time trustee and Thumbnail editor, was fiercely dedicated to the mission of the Civic Association -- to foster an informed and engaged citizenry.  To honor her legacy upon her untimely passing, the trustees have renamed the annual Distinguished Citizen Award to the Hesna Pfeiffer Award for Civic Engagement.  Over the years, the Distinguished Citizen Award had become a kind of recognition for life time achievement.  Consequently, recipients were generally very senior members of the community.  Along with the renaming the award, the trustees have broadened the scope of the award to also recognize individuals or groups whose more recent actions have benefited Harding.  This way we can celebrate selfless actions of citizens of all ages - young and old and in between.





So we ask our readers to reflect on the last few years and think of the people who have helped make Harding a great place.  Then take the time to submit a nomination, including your reasons, for the Hesna Pfeiffer Award for Civic Engagement to � HYPERLINK "mailto:submission@hardingcivic.org" �submission@hardingcivic.org�.  





2015 MEMORIAL DAY PARADE


Calling all Veterans


You are invited to march in the Harding Memorial Day Parade on May 25th.Parade steps off at 930 hours from Harding Township School. For more information email   Jake Hays at Mail@HTCA.com





2015 HARDING DOG FESTIVAL


REGISTRATION


SATURDAY, SEPTEMBER 19, 2015


NON-REFUNDABLE REGISTRATION PER FAMILY $20


WITH OR WITHOUT DOG


ALL PROCEEDS TO BENEFIT LOCAL ANIMAL SHELTERS


MAIL REGISTRATION WITH CHECK PAYABLE TO


HTCA P.O. BOX 72


NEW VERNON, NJ 07976


NO DOG BUT WILL ATTEND___________


CONTACT ME TO VOLUNTEER________





NAME________________________________________________________





PHONE____________________EMAIL______________________________





1ST DOG’S


NAME____________________________BREED_______________________





HT DOG LICENSE #______________________for dogs 7 months and older





2nd DOG’S


NAME____________________________BREED_______________________





HT DOG LICENSE #_____________for dogs 7 months and older


YOU ARE RESPONSIBLE FOR YOUR DOG’S BEHAVIOR





SIGNATURE___________________________________________________


The registrants hereby waive, release and discharge from any and all liability, for injury damage or loss to persons, animals or property the following entities:


(i) the sponsors of the Harding Township Fall Dog Festival;


(ii) Harding Township; and


(iii) each of their respective employees, officers, and volunteers.  


QUESTIONS?  E-MAIL INFO@HARDINGCIVIC.ORG
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